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CITY OF GRAND PRAIRIE 

COMMUNICATION 

 

 

MEETING DATE: 06/21/2022 

REQUESTER: Ryan Simpson 

PRESENTER: Ryan Simpson, Assistant Director of Police 

TITLE: Purchase of five all-terrain vehicles, in the total amount of $77,080.15, 

from Al Lambs Honda, utilizing FY 2021 UASI Grant funds 

RECOMMENDED ACTION: Approve 

  

ANALYSIS: 

The City of Grand Prairie Police Department was awarded an Urban Area Security Initiative (UASI) 

grant, for the purchase of all-terrain vehicles.  These vehicles will be utilized in various areas of the city, 

including Joe Pool Lake, Epic Central, and other areas where travel in a standard police vehicle is not 

practical. 

Notice of bid 22100 was advertised in the Fort Worth Star Telegram and Public Purchase.  It was 

distributed to 20 vendors, including two HUB vendors and one Grand Prairie vendor.  Two bids were 

received, as shown on Attachment A. 

Staff recommends award to Al Lambs Honda, of Dallas, Texas, for the purchase of three Honda Pioneer 

520 and two Honda Pioneer 1000 all-terrain vehicles. 

FINANCIAL CONSIDERATION: 

Funding in the amount of $75,200 is available in the FY 2021 Urban Area Security Initiative (UASI) 

Grant budget.  Funding in the amount of $1,880.15 is available in the Police Department’s General Fund 

budget. 


